Meeting Minutes for October 13, 2010
Committee on Planning and Priorities

The College of New Jersey

Present: Bresnahan, Curtis, Kovalev, Marcy, Miklosz, Prensky, Ricketts, Robertson, Scarpati, Simonis, Solebo, Stern, Vu, Winston, Potter (recorder).

1) The Committee enthusiastically welcomed new members Katherine Miklosz from the Office of Admissions and Truc-Lan Vu, representing graduate students.  The Committee recognized the contributions of John Marcy to CPP and The College and wished him the best in his future work.
2) Members of the Committee approved amended minutes of the September 22, 2010 meeting.  

3) Committee members held a discussion of CPP’s and the Planning Councils’ roles in College governance.  The discussion specifically addressed two issues, the makeup of CPP and the overall organization of governance.

A) Composition of the CPP.  A discussion on the personnel of CPP inspired two substantive motions.  In part, the discussion was motivated by the pending departure of Marcy and the request that the Vice-President for Student Affairs, or his designee, attend CPP meetings.  However, the issue fits in well with CPP’s general review of the planning process on campus.  Initially Marcy motioned, seconded by Potter, that starting next year the cabinet members of the CPP would include the Provost, the Treasurer or designee, the Vice President for Student Affairs or designee and one additional cabinet officer chosen by the President.  Subsequent discussion however led to the conclusion that adopting the motion might limit the President’s discretion in choosing her representatives.  In response, CPP voted to table the initial motion.  Instead, CPP approved a motion by Scarpati, seconded by Presnky, that recommends to the President that the Vice President for Student Affairs or designee replace Marcy upon his departure.
B) The Overall Organization of the Governance Process.  Committee members engaged in a vigorous discussion of organizational structures alternative to the current institutional form of governance.  The focus was on how CPP could stay appraised of planning issues raised in the Steering Committee and how CPP could direct operational and policy issues to Steering.  CPP decided to form a subcommittee of Curtis, Presnky, Scarpati, Solebo and Winston to identify and assess alternative institutional organization of governance, to be dicsusses at the next meeting.
4) CPP’s workplan for the year.  At a minimum, this year CPP will continue to attempt to coordinate planning efforts on campus and create a planning website that organizes all documentation that might aid in creating a holistic strategic plan.

5) The Committee adjourned and will meet next on November 10, 2010 from 1:30 to 2:50 in SSB 331. 
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